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Mrs. Navarrete shared the DELAC report from Monday’s meeting. Mrs. Monica Makiewicz 
shared the objectives of each LCAP goal. This year there are no re-writes, only 
adaptations to the goals. She shared that there is going to be a K-12 director appointed at 
the district to support Martha Dueñas with resources and support for students.  
 
She shared that Mr. Gomez (DLI Director) spoke about there are more applicants for DLI 
than there are current spaces available. Because of this demand, the district’s goal is to 
expand the DLI program. While there is a need for more space, there is also the need for 
more teachers that are certified for teaching bilingual education. Because of this need 
Fontana USD is working on training its already active teachers to become bilingual 
educators, in partnership with UC Riverside, teachers can take classes paid for by 
Fontana USD if they are interested in obtaining their BCLAD.  
 
Mrs. Navarrete shared that Mrs. Martha Dueñas spoke on the topic of EL students and the 
ELPAC testing currently underway, alongside the SBAC. She mentioned that parents will 
receive the results in the summer with specifications on what student needs to reclassify. 
The results will also contain a summary of the programs offered. 
 
La Sra. Navarrete compartió el informe DELAC de la reunión del lunes. La Sra. Monica 
Makiewicz compartió los objetivos de cada meta LCAP. Este año no hay reescrituras, solo 
adaptaciones a los objetivos. Compartió que se nombrará un director de K-12 en el distrito para 
apoyar a Martha Dueñas con recursos y apoyo para los estudiantes.




